

Principal: Larry Graham Vice Principal: Michelle Fox 110 McNair Dr. Nackawic, NB E6G 1A8 Phone (506) 575-6000 Fax (506) 575-6001

Webpage: nes.nbed.nb.ca Twitter: @Nackawic_NES

Facebook: NES: "Keeping You in the Loop"



March Newsletter



March 6-10	March Break
March 13, 16, 20, 23, 27, 30	Gr. 3-5 Drama Club
March 14, 15	Grades 5 Art Club
March 17	Saint Patrick's Day
March 17, 31	Popcorn for sale
March 20	Playground Meeting at 6:00 in the library
March 20	Upfront Cosmetics Fundraiser Begins
March 22, 29	Gr. 5 Jr. Chef
March 24	PL Day for Staff- no school for students
March 30-31	Science East Travelling Exhibit visits NES
March 31	SRC Fun Day- Mustache Day (50 cents for a prize)
March 31	March Birthday Cupcakes
April 8	Grade 5 Breakfast Fundraiser at the Lion's Club

No School

There will be no school for students on March 24th as teachers work on report cards and participate in professional learning.

Student Council

Popcorn will be sold again on Fridays this month. Orders can be placed online or sent in with students. Popcorn is \$2.25 a bag. Congratulations to Mr. Graham's Golden Lion Kings for winning the Winter Carnival this year. They will be awarded a pizza party. This month's dress up day is on March 31st. Students may participate by wearing/drawing a mustache/beard and paying 50 cents. We will do a prize for outstanding dress up costume. All funds go to the student council. Happy St. Patrick's Day on March 17th! Students may wish to wear green on the 17th to celebrate.

Basketball

Basketball is now over for the season. We wish to thank all our coaches and parent support and to those who donated at the door. We also wish to recognize Riverbend Log Home as well as Adept Pluming for their donations. The winner for the Grand in Hand was Greg Mercer. Thanks goes out to Amy Levesque for organizing this fundraiser for us!

Playground Fundraiser

We appreciate the donations from the Nackawic Fire Department, AV Nackawic and Judy Fox. We also wish to announce our 50/50 winner, Marlene Carlson who won \$329.00. Thank you all who supported this fundraiser. The Playground committee is partnering with Upfront Cosmetics for our next fundraiser which will run from March 20-31. There are many great Easter gift ideas on the form going home. The playground will get 50% of the sales. All orders will be here in time for Easter. The next Playground meeting takes place on March 20th at 6:00 in the library. New members welcome!

Breakfast Fundraiser

The grade 5 breakfast fundraiser has been rescheduled for April 8th. We hope all those who planned to help before will be still able to help. Information will be going home soon with grade 5 students, but we hope families in all grades will be able to drop by the Lion's Club to make a donation for this wonderful breakfast and grade 5 fundraiser for their year-end activities.

Chess

Congrats to Logan Milburn, who placed first at the WEC District Tournament for grade 2 and qualifies for the upcoming Provincial Tournament. Way to go!

N.E.S. Newsletter

pg.2/ March 2023

Staff Appreciation

We would like to thank all of those who sent in the delicious treats and snacks during Staff Appreciation Week and for all the kind notes from the students. We appreciate Kelsey Davidson for organizing this for us.

NES Healthy Minds

NES would like to thank our most recent donors: Shuffleboard group at the Waterfront Pub, TOPS, Joe and Sinikka Broczkowski and NVFD. We have purchased a new garbage can for our playground, paid to have Rocks N' Rings come to our gym classes and as always made sure we all have full bellies here at NES. Thank you to our community for your continued support!

100th Day of School- NES Gives Back!

NES would also like to thank all the families who were able to support our "Giving Tree" for the 100th Day of School. We were able to give the Valley Food Bank in Woodstock \$285.35. Thank you for giving back! Our NES families are awesome!

Gr. 5 Art Club

The RCMP has partnered with NES to celebrate their 150th anniversary as being Canada's National Police Force. To celebrate this accomplishment, grade 5 students have been engaged from 15 schools identified in New Brunswick to complete an artistic Canvas to be showcased at local RCMP detachments. The theme identified for these Canvas's should be representative of their community, their school and celebrating the RCMP's 150 years of serving Canadians keeping their communities safe. The students who participate in this Legacy initiative will be awarded a hospitality event in the month of March, with the unveiling of their work and the school will be gifted "Art Supplies" from their local RCMP detachment." Several students have opted to take part in this project after school on Tuesdays and Wednesdays under the guidance of Mr. Morehouse. We are excited to see their final masterpiece!

Science East

Science East will be visiting NES on March 30th and 31st so that all classes will have time for a science workshop and enjoy their exhibit.

Drama Club

This year the grade 3-5 drama club will perform Annie, the Musical this spring. We have 40 students taking part. Practices are on Mondays and Thursdays. Please see the drama schedule sent home for details.

March Birthdays

Happy birthday this month to Kira Whittaker, Winrey Staples, Hudson Mercer, Kaya Marr, Ben Hawthorne, Paige Godsoe, Kai Wheelan, Miley Brewer, Austin Swan, Zoey Chase, Hannah Marr, Caleb Arbeau, Ellie Wilson, Jackson Brace, Brayden Marr, Byron Bourgoin, Zasha Bursey, Rylen O'Donnell, Bowen Coulter, Jahilia Atkinson, Delilah Saunders, Elliana Day-Wortman, Gavin Godsoe, Benjamin Sherman, Alexis Martin, Mrs. Landry, Mrs. Marr, Mrs. Priest, and Mrs. Thomas. We will serve cupcakes to those with March birthdays on March 31st. We appreciate our sponsor, J Lynn's Independent Grocer for this kind donation.

Yearbooks

Please watch for a yearbook order form coming home soon in which the deadline is March 23rd. Yearbooks can also be purchased online at Harvey's following the info on the order form. The cost is \$20. Inside the 2022-23 edition will be pages showcasing grade 5 students with a photo and write up and many photos of students, teams, groups and special events. Grade 5 students will need to purchase their own yearbook should they wish to have one.

Remembrance Day Contest Winners

Congrats to those placing in the Legion Contest this past November. Awards for first, second and third were presented by Joyce Hape at an assembly last month.

Kindergarten- Scarlett Libby, Rowan Kennedy, Avery LeClair

Grade One- Fletcher Nason, Maxwell Brown, Blake Killam

Grade Two- Liam Davidson, Ellie Blakemore, Oscar Price

Grade Three- Charlie Stairs, Jahlila Atkinson, Julia Agrell

Grade Four- Paige Godsoe, Addy Ingraham, Zasha Bursey

Grade Five- Emily Clemens, Kira Whittaker, Avery Maillet

Grade Five Essay/Poem- Jenika King, Olivia Provenzano, Tinsley Sharpe